
 
Coronation Weekend 

7th May 2023 
 

 
 
 

PARISH DIARY         
Saturday 6th       King Charles Coronation 
                                   There is NO Coffee and Chat today so you can enjoy the Coronation. 
Sunday 7th     10.00am      Special Coronation All age Communion. Parish Field. In hall if wet! 
Monday 8th     12.30pm   Picnic on the field. 
Tuesday 9th         9.00am  Morning prayer in All Saints churchyard.  
Wednesday 10th            9.00am   Morning prayer at St George’s. 
     10.00am  Coffee and Chat in the Meeting Room. 
       7.30pm  Pause for Thought at the Rose and Crown. 
      Theme:“A talk and discussion about the ‘Morning Star’ charity”. 
Thursday 11th      7.30pm    Pause for Prosecco in the meeting room. Merry Month of May! 
Saturday 13th     10.00am  Coffee and Chat in the Meeting Room. 
Sunday 14th    Christian Aid Week starts today. 
       8.00am    Communion at All Saints. 
       9.30am   Communion at St George’s.  
Beating the Bounds begins at 9.30am in St George’s Church and ends at All Saints with tea and cake at 
approx. 3pm. 6 mile prayer walk around the parish boundary. Bring packed lunch and sturdy boots. 
                                     11.00am     Service of the word at All Saints. 
                            3.00pm  Messy Church in the Parish Hall. 
Congratulations 
Congratulations to Revd Julian who was invited to become a member of the College of Canons at the 
Cathedral and installed at Evensong on Thursday 4th May along with The Revd Mike Parker, Chaplain 
General of His Majesty's Land Forces,(Sarum Canon), The Revd Canon Tim Heaton and Revd Pat 
Southgate. This is an honorary post, so Revd Julian will continue in his ministry as Assistant Priest in 
Harnham, Bishop’s Advisor for Associate Ministry as well as his musical and other involvement in cathedral 
life and worship here and in Winchester. Revd Becky.  
 

CHRISTIAN AID 
Christian Aid week is from May 14th – 20th . But please note that when giving, do not use the Text giving as in 
the magazine as this is no longer valid.  – Katharine. 
 

MUSIC SUNDAY 
If you are interested in joining a choir on Music Sunday, 11th June at 10.00am please contact Revd Julian.    
Rehearsals will take place in All Saints on Thursday evenings at 6.30pm on 25th May, 1st and 8th June, 
followed by a final rehearsal at 8.45am on the Sunday.   We will be singing a special anthem and hymn as 
well as a variety of Taize and Iona hymns and chants to lead the congregation. 
 

Lift Scheme 
The St George’s and All Saints Churches’ Lift Scheme needs volunteer drivers who can carry out lifts within 
the Harnham Parish to the Churches’ services and events. Volunteer drivers operating within this scheme 
MUST be accompanied by a chaperone.  Demand so far is low to moderate, but with more drivers we could 
offer more.  If you are able to volunteer as a driver or simply as a chaperone to accompany the drivers 
please contact Inas Miles on 07450 217091, email harnhamparishlifts@gmail.com or Charles Woodd on 
07962 213494. Many thanks. 
 

Vicar:   Revd Becky   01722 333564 (Day off - Saturday) 
Assistant Priest:  Revd.Julian   01722 334272 (Day off - Saturday) 
Assistant Curate: Revd Mike  07803 167889 (Day off - Saturday) 
Parish Administrator:  Linda Baker    07925 108856 or harnhamparish@btinternet.com  

 Twitter:  @HarnhamParishCommunity  Parish Website: www.harnhamparish.org.uk 

 Facebook   Harnham St George's All Saints & Messy church 
   Harnham Parish Community  

READINGS Isaiah 40.12-17,25-end,  Luke 22.24-30 

 
 
 
 

PRAYER FOR THE DAY  
Almighty God, the fountain of all goodness, bless our 

Sovereign Lord, King Charles, and all who are in 

authority under him; that they may order all things in 

wisdom and equity, righteousness and peace, to the 

honour of your name, and the good of your Church 

and people; through Jesus Christ our Lord.  AMEN. 
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EXPLORING VOCATION All are called…    
Monday 15th May, 7pm on Zoom  
Exploring a breadth of ministry and calling.  With input from:  The Church Army; Poole Missional 
Communities; Hilfield Friary; The Diocesan Lay Ministry Development Office; The Diocesan Vocations 
Coordinator. 
Exploring Ordained Ministry – Monday 12th June, 7pm on Zoom. 
Exploring Licensed Lay Ministry – Wednesday 14th June, 7pm on Zoom.  
To register and to receive the zoom link email: louise.ellis@salisbury.org 
 

HARNHAM COMMUNITY NETWORK 
A big thank you to everyone from across our community who brought plants and seeds and tools to the 
Harnham Community Network’s Gardeners’ Sharing Table last Saturday. The plants all found homes, which 
is great, the surplus seeds will be in the Seed Exchange in the Parish Hall Car Park, or given out to families 
through the schools or Messy Church, and the tools that were left are likely to find a home with a local 
gardening project. There was an excellent turnout, we were enthusiastically supported by Molly from the 
Eden Community Plant and Share Project, and Trudy from In-Excess Garden Centres, and donations 
totalling just over £200 were generously given towards the Network’s ongoing costs. 
 On Wednesday 24 May at 7.00pm in the Parish Hall, there’s a chance to hear more about what the Network 
has been doing this last year at its AGM, AND to hear Frogg Moody, ‘local award-winning history junkie’, 
talking about Historical Harnham. An evening not to miss, so do join us to share in a celebration of what 
YOUR Community Network has achieved this last year. All welcome (though only members can vote in the 
AGM.
 

Please PRAY for: 
❖ The King Charles and Queen Camilla. 

❖ peace between Russia and Ukraine - those who have died, those who mourn, those who seek 
refuge, and wisdom for all who lead. 

❖ the Church in Wales. 

❖ the Episcopal Churches in South Sudan and Sudan especially for the Rt Revd Daniel Deng Abot, 
Bishop of Duk in South Sudan. We are asked to pray for the continued safety of the church and for 
peace to come again, for the work of Archbishop Ezekiel Kondo, the Primate of the Episcopal 
Church and the sanctuary the cathedral. 

❖ all the parishes in Jersey Deanery. 

❖ Mental Health services in the lead up to Mental Health Week. (13th-20th) 

❖ Our own clergy, Revd’s Becky, Julian and Mike. 

❖ those who live in Francis Way and Godley Road. 

❖ All wildlife that lives in the boundaries of our parish. 

❖ those who are sick, and all who care for them, especially Kath, Jill, Simon, Barbara, Pam, Anne, 
Sheila and Joanna. 

❖ those who have died especially Jane Compton, Donovan Hanney and Mary Greenaway. 

Meeting for election of Churchwardens and Annual 
Parochial Church Council (APCM) Sunday 21st May 
following the morning service at 10.00am in the hall. 
 

The Annual Parochial Church Meeting is officially divided 
into 2 meetings - one for election of Churchwardens 
which can be attended by both those on the Church 
Electoral roll and those whose names are entered on a 
register of local government electors by reason of such 
residence, which is followed by the annual church 
meeting which can be attended by all but only those on 
the Church Electoral roll can vote.    
 

This year we are looking for 3 representatives for 
Deanery Synod which meets twice a year.  
4 representatives for  PCC which meets 5 times a year. 
A churchwarden for All Saints.   
If you are interested on how the churches are run in 
Harnham and would like to be involved please speak with 
Revd Becky or one of the Churchwardens.  We would 
love to welcome new members to the team. 
 

CHURCH ELECTORAL ROLL 2023 
The Church Electoral Roll is revised this 
year. This means that if you are on the 2022 
Roll you will automatically be included in 
2023.  There is no need for any action on 
your part. Those who have joined our 
congregations since last May are warmly 
invited to fill in one of the application forms 
which are available from the Electoral Roll 
Officer at the address below. 
To be eligible for membership of the Roll, 
you should be over 16 years of age on 21st 
May 2022 (the date of the APCM), have 
been baptised and live in the Parish or, if you 
do not live in the Parish, have been 
worshipping here regularly for the last six 
months. 
Please return the application forms to a 
Churchwarden or to me by Sunday 7th May.   
David Curzon, (Electoral Roll Officer), 23 
Folkestone Road, SALISBURY SP2 8JP.  
 


